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Bishop Michael F. McAuliffe Knights of Columbus Council 12992

Meeting Minutes – July 12, 2006

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 pm by Grand Knight Dave Gramlich.  Dave led the council in the opening prayer, the Pledge of Allegiance, and the signing of the Opening Ode.  The roll of Officers was read.  Ten officers were present.  22 members were in attendance.  Dave indicated that he had three financial requests to be brought up later, the Ten Commandments monument, Diocesan Internet Training, and memorial for Martha Borgmeyer; this is in response to a request made at the June meeting.  Minutes of the June 14th were read and a correction in the spelling of DD Tony Dohmen’s last name was noted.  A motion was made by Al Rush and seconded by Al Meyer to accept the minutes as corrected.  The motion passed.
Grand Knight Report: GK Dave Gramlich noted that the highway cleanup is next Wednesday the 19th at 7:00 pm and we are to meet at Rte B and Christy.  He said the August meeting will be preceded by dinner at 6:15 pm so mark your calendars.  He challenged each officer to recruit two new members which would allow us to make star council in 2006/07.
Treasurers Report: Treasurer Doug Porting reported a June beginning balance of $18,680.18 with receipts of $11,135.52 and disbursements of $9,112.66 for a balance of $20,703.04 on June 30, 2006.  That includes $200 in the change fund and $8,199.92 in the Building fund.  A motion was made by Fred Kummer and seconded by Al Meyer to accept the Treasurers Report as presented.  The motion carried.
Financial Secretary Report: Financial Secretary Mark Ruether read four bills totaling $1813.45 including the Supreme Council quarterly assessment of $459.00 and the annual State assessment of $1269.45.  A motion was made by Al Rush and seconded by Al Meyer to pay the bills as presented.  The motion carried.
Mark reported on June membership at 295 including 2 inactive members and with a net loss of 3 suspensions and 1 transfer out from May.
Mark also reported that John “Jay” Jordan achieved Honorary Life status (70+ years of age and 25+ years of membership).

Unfinished Business: GK Dave read thank you notes from Birthright of Mid Mo, Missouri Catholic Conference, Special Olympics, and ProLife Across America for our donations.
- Ken Gartner reported on the 10 Commandments Monument, he visited with the supplier and it will cost $3100.00 plus $400.00 for delivery and will be one piece of granite approximately 8’ tall x 4’ wide x 7” thick with engraving on one side.  We will need to prepare a hole that is 5’ long x 1.5’ wide x 2’ deep for a concrete base.  GK Dave indicated that no final location has been approved for the monument.  Al Rush proposed that we hold a special chicken dinner to help pay for it.  After much discussion a motion was made by Rich Burkemper and seconded by Jim Purcell to proceed with the monument and use the proceeds from a chicken dinner and the super saver cards to help pay for it.  The motion carried.
- Rich Burkemper reported on the super saver cards, only 5 or 6 students sold the 10 cards required to earn a skating party.  Doug Porting made a motion to skip the skating party reward and to give each of these students $15.00.  The motion was seconded by Rich Burkemper and it carried.
- Doug Porting gave a report on the Golf Tournament, eight teams participated with one hole in one being made.  Receipts were$3770 and disbursements of $1989 for a profit of $1781.

New Business: GK Dave noted the death of Martha Borgmeyer our parish secretary and wife of Brother Knight Tom.  He said she was always a great help in scheduling our events and helping to get our information in the parish bulletin.  Al Rush made a motion to give $100 to the St Joseph Foundation for the school in her honor, Rich Burkemper seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
- GK Dave reported that Ron Vessel asked us to furnish one lunch for the Diocesan Internet Training Weekend on August 11th & 12th. Jim Purcell made a motion, seconded by Joe Twehous that we would provide the labor for one lunch if they paid for it.  The motion carried.
Field Agent Report:  Larry Hoelscher reported that we had earned the Star Council award for the fifth straight year.  He indicated he had a lot of activity on long term care insurance.  He encouraged the officers and all members to recruit new members.
District Deputy Report: Tony Dohmen noted that Mick Gilliam is the new State Deputy.  He encouraged the officers to meet GK Gramlich’s challenge to recruit two new members.  On Sept 17th, 1st, 2nd and 3rd degrees will be held at the Newman Center in Columbia.

A District Officers meeting for Districts 19 & 20 will be held on July 26th at Taos beginning at 7:30 pm.  He encouraged many of our officers to attend.  GK Dave cancelled our officers meeting previously scheduled for July 26th. 

Good of the Order: Remember Tom Borgmeyer and family in the loss of Martha. 
Harold Lepper was drawn for the 50/50 and Trevor Lilley for the attendance prize.  He wasn’t present so the prize will be $70 at the August meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:34 pm with a Prayer for the Canonization of Fr. Michael J. McGivney and signing of the Closing Ode.

Respectfully submitted,

Lewis F. Hancock, Deputy Grand Knight
